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SAN DIEGO has spirited away one 
of HGN's most loyal contributors, 
Clayton C. Bauer, formerly a resident 
of New York State. He is the new ex-
tension director with headquarters at 
3627 30th Street, San Diego 92104. In 
his new capacity he will be sharing in 
the enthusiasm which we associate with 
the wonderful group of Southern Cali-
fornia Georgists whose hospitality at 
former conferences is so well remem-
bered. Three new evening classes have 
begun at headquarters on Monday, 
Tuesday and Wednesday, billed as 
"Get-more, Keep-more" Basic Eco-
nomics. 

CHICAGO again set up the most 
striking mayorial proclamation for 
Henry George Day, September 2nd. 
The text was prepared by Robert A. 
King who wonders why others do not 
join him in presenting drafts for their 
mayors to sign. In a large three-column 
space this proclamation was reproduced 
in the Chicago Gazette, along with a 
note about Wilbur Johnson. He con-
ducts "The Needle" to establish "irre-
futable scientific proof that Henry 
George provided the one and only cor-
rect resolution to the majority of our 
social problems." This is proudly hailed 
in the Gazette as "another first for a 
black man." 

Mina Olson, who attended the con-
ferences in Europe, is Executive Secre-
tary of the HGS and membership chair-
man of the Henry George Woman's 
Club which may expand into a national 
organization. Annual dues for regular 
members will be $5, for associate out-
of-state members, $2.50. Regular mem-
bers and out-of-state members will re-
ceive The Henry George News as a 
bonus. Extension directors in need of  

volunteer help should cooperate with 
this venture—never under-estimate the 
power of Georgist women. 

NEW JERSEY headquarters have 
been moved from Newark to 149 South 
Harrison Street, East Orange, 07018, 
telephone 201-672-0313 and a big 
celebration is being planned for this 
month or next. The new premises 
adjoin Hotel Suburban and are con-
venient to public transportation and 
parking. The space will include offices 
and a large assembly room for classes 
and other functions. The basic course 
and two advanced courses have begun 
at the new headquarters. No tuition is 
charged but there is an enrollment fee 
,of $2 which includes the required text-
books. The director, John T. Tetley, 
has found a new label for the basic 
course, he calls it "A Different Way to 
View Economics." 

A new trustee, Ellwood A. Shepherd, 
was elected to succeed Alvin L. Searles, 
a valued board and faculty member, 
whose death is deeply felt. 

NEW YORK headquarters, still in the 
process of extensive redecoration, is 
welcoming new students to 15 classes 
(English), 12 in Basic Economics, 2 in 
Applied Economics and one in Eco-
nomic Science. The faculty members 
are enjoying the sessions in Survey of 
Economic Thought with William L. 
Hall, HGS staff executive, as leader. 

Basic Economics is being offered to 
Spanish speaking members in the 
diplomatic service, and a Spanish class 
in Applied Economics is also on the 
agenda. 

Regional classes in the above two 
courses begin on October 9th in the 
Jackson Heights Public Library. 
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